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The Perfect Elu 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite, S. J. 

Valley of Cumberland       Orient of Maryland 

Cumberland Scottish Rite 
meetings are held on the 1st and 
3rd Mondays at 7:30 pm. It’s 
YOUR Scottish Rite and we 
would like to see you there and 
fellowship with YOUR Brothers, 
….they would like to see you 

Want to receive the Perfect  
Elu and other updates in your 

inbox?? Sign up at 
www.cumberlandscottishrite.org 

Keep up with the 

Scottish Rite on 

Facebook 

@cumberlandscottishrite 

@scottishriteofwashingtoncounty 

@scottishritefreemasonry 

Robinette Continues in Leadership as Asst. Personal Representative  
 

Longtime Secretary 
Recognized as Leander 

Schaidt Pillar of the Rite 
 

A fter serving for four decades 
as Secretary-Registrar of the 

Valley of Cumberland Scottish 
Rite, Ill. Jerome F. Robinette, 33˚ 
has earned a well-deserved 
retirement in 2022.  Bro. 
Robinette will remain on the 
leadership team in his new role as 
Assistant Personal Representative.   
 Jerry was recognized by 
the Valley of Cumberland in 
February 2022 for his service and 
fidelity to the craft with the 
Leander Schaidt Pillar of the Rite 
Award.  This award marking 
Brother Robinette’s distinction 
among Freemasons in Western 
Maryland was named in honor a 
man who, with Harry Footer, was 
one of the Valley of 
Cumberland’s first two Inspectors 
General Honorary.  Schaidt 

served as Worshipful Master of Potomac Lodge No. 100, as Venerable Master of Meredith Lodge 
of Perfection (now Cumberland Lodge of Perfection) from 1910 – 1912, and as Secretary of the 
Valley of Cumberland Scottish Rite bodies for thirty years from 1913 until 1943.  Robinette is the 
only brother to have served as Secretary of the Valley of Cumberland longer than Schaidt.   

Jerry has been an active 
leader in the fraternity since being 
raised to the sublime degree of 
Master Mason in Fort Cumberland 
Lodge No. 211 in 1976.  He received 
the Scottish Rite degrees the same 
year and joined the Ali Ghan Shriners 
where he soon filled his own father’s 
shoes as the second Secretary of the 
Ali Ghan Ritualistic Unit, an office 
he has held since 1980.  Indeed, the 
Scottish Rite quickly recognized his 
talents and called him into service as 
the tenth Secretary-Registrar for the 
Cumberland Coordinate Bodies in 
1982.  He was invested as a Knight 
Commander of the Court of Honour 
in 1983 and Coroneted as a 33˚ 
Inspector General Honorary in 1991. 
Jerry was further recognized by the 
Cumberland Scottish Rite as 
Freemason of the Tertia Centuria in 
2017.   

Story continued on page 3 

 

Pictured L to R: Valley of Cumberland Personal Representative Ill. 
Jamey S. Hill, 33˚, Bro. John C. Dawson, 32˚ (Worshipful Master of 
Potomac Lodge No. 100), and MW Grand Master and SGIG for 
Maryland Ill. Marlin L. Mills, 33˚ present the Leander Schaidt Pillar 
of the Rite Award to Ill. Jerome F. Robinette, 33˚.  

The Scottish Rite 
Retirement Club 

 

Meets every Tuesday at 9:00 am.  
Meetings are informal and open 
to all Scottish Rite members.  The 
membership invites everyone to 
stop in for your morning coffee 
and stick around for conversation 
and a game of pool. 

Newly Invested Assistant Personal Representative Ill. Jerome 
F. Robinette, 33˚ and his lady, Mitzie. 
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Valley of Cumberland Calendar of Events 

MARCH 2022 

Mon, March 7 Degree Rehearsal 30th Degree  6:30 pm 

Mon, March 7  Stated Meeting:  Lodge of Perfection 7:30 pm 

Sat, March 12 Grand Lodge Regional Meeting @ Ali Ghan 8:30 am 

Wed, March 16 Scottish Rite Club of Washington County 7:00 pm 

Sun, March 20 Degree Rehearsal 14/30/32 (with KSA)   1:00/2:00/3:00  

Mon, March 21 Stated Meeting:  Consistory 7:30 pm 

March 25-27 Scottish Rite Leadership Workshop – Charlotte, NC 

 

APRIL 2022 

Sat, April 2 SR 179th Conferral & Reunion  Registration   
  Confer 4, 14, 18, 30 & 32 Degrees 
  (One Day Class)   7:30 am 
 
Sun, April 3 Kirkin' of the Tartan      TBA 

Mon, April 4 KSA Meeting – Initiation  7:30 pm 

Sun, April 17 Easter Sunday 

Mon, April 18 Stated Meeting:  Chapter of Rose Croix  7:30 pm 

Wed, April 20 Scottish Rite Club of Washington County 7:00 pm 

Sun, April 24 Ceremony of Lights & Spring Capping 4:00 pm 

Sat, April 30     PARADE:  75th Annual PA Maple Syrup Festival 1:00 pm 

 

MAY 2022 

Mon, May 2 Regular SR Stated Meeting:   

  Lodge of Perfection @ Oakland     7:30 pm 

Fri, May 6  Setup for Ladies Night     7:00 pm  

Sat, May 7  Masonic Ladies Night – Masonic Temple    5:00 pm 

Fri, May 13 A Thing A Ma Jig – Dig Deep Brewery    6:00 pm 

Mon, May 16 Stated Meeting:  Lodge of Perfection     7:30 pm 

Wed, May 18 Scottish Rite Club of Washington County    7:00 pm 

Sat, May 21 GL Semi-Annual Communication         TBA 
 

JUNE 2022 

Sat, June 4  Garrett County Celtic Festival            TBA 

Sat, June 4  Grand Lodge Family Picnic       TBA 

Mon, June 6  Masonic Strawberry Night                 6:30 pm 

Fri, June 10 NEW DATE Centenary Festive Board     5:00 pm 

Wed, June 15 Scottish Rite Club of Washington County      7:00 pm 

Mon, June 20 KSA Burns Committee       6:00 pm 

Fri, June 24 PARADE:  Grantsville Days      5:00 pm 

Sat, June 25 PARADE:  Oldtown Summerfest    10:00 am 

Sun, June 26 St. John the Baptist Day - Christ Lutheran   11:00 am 
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With Gratitude to “M” for Legacy of Service and Commitment to Excellence 
BY:  ILL. JAMEY S. HILL, 33 , PERSONAL REPRESENTATIVE TO THE SGIG OF MARYLAND 

 

I  remember many, many late nights over the years when Jerry, Mitzie, and I would be burning the midnight oil 
on one project or another. We often worked on 12-page newsletters, with the longest edition she produced 

stretching to 16 pages.   
 Mitzie worked as the Editor for too many years to count. It normally took about a month to bring the 
Perfect Elu to press. She always did her best to make the Scottish Rite look good in our newsletter. It wasn’t always 
easy because our men are pretty basic, no-frills-attached kinda fellas. Not so much though for M, as we lovingly 
referred to her in texts to each other.   
 Now it is left to us to honor her forty years of service to our Team and to celebrate the legacy of hard work 
and commitment that Mitzie Robinette will leave behind. Mitzie often stopped to correct us when something didn’t 
look just right – reminding us that “excellence is something to aim for daily” – and worked to fix the issue 
whatever it might be. She was big on details, was known among us as the backbone of the Scottish Rite, and would 

occasionally throw you a curve.  
 I’m reminded on one time in particular when she tried to stop a truck on Greene Street with her mere presence. We were on 
our way to a viewing at Upchurch Funeral Home – she can tell you whose viewing it was, I can’t, we never made it inside. Jerry and 
M were crossing the dark, rain-soaked street when they were both struck by a pickup truck. Omitting the gory details, after enduring 
an hour of pain from a shattered hip while waiting to be treated in the Emergency Department, Mitzie had the nurses call me in the 
waiting room to tell me to make sure Jerry got checked out too! She was in charge all the time. 
 So to you, M, on behalf of the exceedingly grateful brethren of the Scottish Rite, I wish you a future filled with more of 
what you appreciate and less of what you don’t. Cheers to your retirement as a person who has given so much of yourself to our 
cause! May these be the best and most rewarding years of your life. We love all that you have done. Now, go do all that you love. 
                                               Fondly,     
       Jamey and the Guys 

Robinette Recognized as Leander Schaidt Pillar of the Rite  
(continued from page 1)  

 

Jerry provides a shining example of servant leadership to his brethren and his community.  In addition to his outstanding 
service to the fraternity, he has served his church as well as community organizations including the Boy Scouts, the Allegany 
Museum, The Children’s League, and many others.   

For nearly half a century, Jerry Robinette has played a leading role in the philanthropic endeavors of the Cumberland 
Scottish Rite – from creating the Cumberland Scottish Rite Foundation and forging a relationship with The Children’s League to 
bring RiteCare to Western Maryland, to 
establishing successful annual fundraisers A-
Thing-A-Ma-Jig Variety Show, Buck A Cup, 
Robert Burns Night, and the Kid Walk/Kid Talk 
Walkathon, to securing a charter for the 
Cumberland Knights of St. Andrew.  Jerry’s 
relentless work ethic and meticulous attention to 
detail have been essential to the success of all 
these truly great and important undertakings. 

While he has earned the right to enjoy 
the happy reflections consequent on a well spent 
life, Jerry has made it clear he is not ready to set 
aside the discharge of his respective duties and 
he has dedicated his efforts in recent years to the 
most important gift a true leader can offer: that 
of preparing his successor.  For several years, 
Jerry has worked hand in hand with and offered 
his advice and mentorship to newly appointed 
Secretary Ill. Robin L. Summerfield, 33˚, 
Personal Representative Ill. Jamey S. Hill, 33˚, 
and the officers of the Cumberland Scottish Rite 
bodies to ensure a smooth transition and promote 
the continued prosperity of the Valley.   

The Cumberland Scottish Rite wishes to 
commend Ill. Brother Jerome Robinette, 33˚, a 
true Legend of Freemasonry, for his service to 
the Rite and Freemasonry in general.  On behalf 
of all the members of the Cumberland Scottish Rite, we would like to express our sincere gratitude for his continued commitment to 
the Valley of Cumberland as Assistant Personal Representative.   

Valley of Cumberland Personal Representative Ill. Jamey S. Hill, 33˚ (at left) and Secretary 
Ill. Robin L. Summerfield, 33˚ (at right) present an official portrait to Asst. Personal 
Representative Ill. Jerome F. Robinette, 33˚ (center) to be displayed in the Scottish Rite 
Library at the Cumberland Masonic Temple. 
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Kamauff Assumes the East After 10 Years as Director of Works 
Officers of the Cumberland Coordinate Bodies Installed in January 

 

Cumberland Lodge of Perfection    
 

T he Venerable Master and Officers of the Cumberland Lodge of Perfection 
coordinate with the officers of the Chapter of Rose Croix, the Council of 

Kadosh, and the Consistory in conducting the regular stated communications and 
business of the Valley of Cumberland.   
 
Pictured L to R: Senior Warden Mark E. Lathrop, 32˚, Tyler Harry E. Cox, 32˚, 
Venerable Master Hon. Michael L. Kamauff, 32˚ KCCH, Master of Ceremonies Hon. 
James B. Summerfield, 32˚ KCCH, Junior Warden Hon. Samuel J. Lane, 32˚ KCCH.  
Not pictured:  Orator R. Joseph White, 32˚. (Ed. Note: Bro. Harry E. Cox, 32˚, passed 
to the Celestial Lodge above on March 2, 2022.  We offer our prayers to his family 
and friends, and all our brethren.) 

Valley of Cumberland Cumberland 
Coordinate Bodies for 2022 

T he Elected Officers and Appointed Members of the Cumberland Coordinate 
Bodies comprise the Executive Committee for the Valley of Cumberland Scottish 

Rite and are charged with many of the administrative and management responsibilities of 
the Valley.  
 
Pictured L to R: Front Row:  SGIG Ill. Marlin L. Mills, 33˚, Venerable Master Hon. 
Michael L. Kamauff, 32˚ KCCH, Personal Representative Ill. Jamey S. Hill, 33˚.  2nd 
Row:  Asst. Personal Representative Ill. Jerome F. Robinette, 33˚, Master of Kadosh 
Hon. Samuel J. Lane, 32˚ KCCH.  3rd Row: Asst. Almoner Ill. James M. Snider, 33˚, 
Senior Warden Mark E. Lathrop, 32˚, Tyler Harry E. Cox, 32˚.  4th Row:  Venerable 
Master (KSA) Dwight C. Metcalf, 32˚, Wise Master Marc T. Valentine, 32˚. 5th Row:  
Hon. James B. Summerfield, 32˚ KCCH, Secretary-Registrar Ill. Robin L. Summerfield, 
33˚, Commander of Kadosh Hon. Gary A. Shriver, 32˚ KCCH. Not pictured:  Appointed 
members of the Executive Committee Dylan M. Keister, 32˚ and Barry L. Baer, Jr., 32˚  

Ill. Dr. James M. Snider Recognized as 2021 Freemason of the Year 
 

I ll. James M. Snider, 33˚, was recognized as 2021 Freemason 
of the Year for the Valley of Cumberland during the January 

Installation of Officers.  Brother Snider served two years as Ven-
erable Master of the Cumberland Lodge of Perfection and lead 
the Valley through the many challenges posed by the COVID-19 
pandemic.  
During his term, Snider placed strong emphasis on Masonic edu-
cation and degree ritual.  He maintained regular contact with 
officers, cast members, and other members throughout the pan-
demic in the form of telephone calls, text messages, and emails 
and authored educational items for Valley publications. When 
the pandemic led to limited in-person meeting options, Venera-
ble Master Snider took full advantage of all available opportuni-
ties to remain engaged with the membership through virtual club 
meetings and study groups as well as approved virtual business 
meetings. 
We look forward to Brother Snider’s continued contributions as 
Degree Captain for the Thirty-Second Degree and as he takes on 
new responsibilities in his office as Prior in the Cumberland 
Consistory.          

Ill. James M. Snider, 33˚, is presented the 2021 Cumberland Scottish Rite 
Freemason of the Year Award by MW Grand Master and SGIG Ill. 
Marlin L. Mills, 33˚ (at left) and Personal Representative Ill. Jamey S. 
Hill, 33˚ (at right).   
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From the Secretary’s Desk 

BY: ILL. JEROME F. ROBINETTE, 33˚, ASSISTANT PERSONAL REPRESENTATIVE  

A s I conclude my forty years as General Secretary for the Cumberland Scottish Rite Bodies, I can think back 
to the early years (1982) when the primary responsibility for the secretary was recording minutes for the 

next meeting.  
 Boy, did that end QUICKLY! ! ! After that time – the Scottish Rite activities began to grow and our 
Scottish Rite Foundation was formed in 1995. The responsibilities of the secretary included secretary of the 
Foundation and maintenance of all of their record keeping.  Years later, as General Secretary, the Knights of St. 
Andrew, (K.S.A.) came to fruition and addition obligations came with their activities. 
 Through these later years, as the Supreme Council became fully automated with the “Sentinel System” 
and all became electronic record keeping for each member, the secretary’s duties were maintained by the 
secretary (and his Lady Mitzie) as the on-line administrators. Posting dues payments, status changes, class 
reports, etc. are now all being recorded as received and every member can go online to view his status on The 

Supreme Council web-site. 
 To each and every member of our fine organization, thank you for your numerous years of faithful support to our very 
productive Valley of Cumberland. Throughout the transition period to your new Valley Secretary, Robin Summerfield, it has been a 
true pleasure working with him and our Personal Representative, Jamey Hill.  I have been asked to serve as the Assistant Personal 
Representative for the Valley of Cumberland to assist with the continued transition for your new secretary.  Please continue to 
support your Scottish Rite and the Scottish Rite Foundation, Inc. and our Children’s League, who operate and manage our FREE 
RiteCare Language Disorder clinics in Cumberland, Oakland, MD and Keyser and Petersburg, West Virginia.  The publicity from all 
of our wonderful RiteCare activities and the generous donations to The Children’s League are witnessed by our community, letting 
them know about our fine organization, The Cumberland Scottish Rite. Feel proud that you have been a member and helped it 
happen.  
  Fraternally, 
  Jerry Robinette 
  301-729-6778    

Masonic Ladies Night 

Saturday, May 7, 2022 at 5:00 pm  
Masonic Temple, Greene Street   

 

Complete and return with payment to:   
Cumberland Scottish Rite,  

15 Greene Street, Cumberland, MD 21502 
Tickets available online at cumberlandscottishrite.org 

 
 

Name: _____________________________________  

Lady’s Name: _______________________________ 

Entrée Selections:    # ___ Petite Filet  # ___ Chicken 

Phone ____________ # ___ Tickets @ $50.00/person  

Total Enclosed $ _____________                                                        

Start Off Your Summer Right 
Join Us for Strawberry Night!  

 

 
Monday, June  6, 2022  

FREE for Masons, Family & Friends 

 
Ice Cream & Strawberry 

Shortcake will be provided 
 

Bring a Covered Dish  
of Your Choice 
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Cumberland Consistory Centenary Festive Board  
RESCHEDULED for June 2022 

 

C umberland Consistory No. 2 celebrated its 100th Anniversary in 2021 and the officers of the 
Consistory and Centenary Committee members are pleased to announce that the Centenary 

Festive Board has been rescheduled once again.  The new date is Friday, June 10, 2022.  This event 
will be open to Masons, ladies, and guests.  

 A social hour will begin at 5:00 pm with light hors d’oeuvres featuring scallops wrapped in bacon, steamed shrimp, 
meatballs, crudites, cheese, and other refreshments.  The formal Festive Board will begin at 6:00 pm with a dinner menu featuring a 
Mixed Grill of Stuffed Chicken and Petit Ribeye, scalloped potatoes, vegetable, garden salad, and dessert. 
 The traditional Festive Board will include the seven traditional (“Obligatory”) toasts and a guest speaker.  Admission for 
this very special event is just $50/person and each attendee will receive commemorative items marking the occasion, including a 
toasting canon, lapel pin, and bookmark with the Centenary Artwork featuring the Symbolic Camp of the 32nd Degree.  We look 
forward to welcoming Scottish Rite Masons from across the Orient of Maryland and other special guests and attendance will be 
limited so make your plan to attend and purchase tickets at cumberlandscottishrite.org or by returning the registration form below 

Cumberland Consistory Centenary Festive Board 

Friday, June 10, 2022 at 5:00 pm - Masonic Temple, Greene Street   

Complete and return with payment to:  Cumberland Scottish Rite, 15 Greene Street, Cumberland, MD 21502 

Tickets available online at cumberlandscottishrite.org 
 

Name / Names: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone ___________________________________ # Tickets @ $50.00/person _______  

Total Enclosed $ _____________ Check # __________   Cash $ ___________                                                        

Dinners must be paid in full at time of making reservation. RSVP deadline: Friday, June 3, 2022 

179th Spring Convocation and Reunion 
SATURDAY,  April 2, 2022 

Dedicated to William “Bill” L. Kerns 
 
7:30 am    Candidates Report for Registration - Light refreshments provided            
8:30 am    Open Lodge for Members - Short Business Session as Needed 
8:45 am    Conferral of 4˚ Secret Master    
9:30 am    Conferral of 14˚ Perfect Elu                   
10:45 am  Conferral of 18˚ Knight Rose Croix  
11:30 am   Conferral of 30˚ Knight Kadosh and Class Picture Taken  
12:45 pm   178th Reunion Luncheon served by the Princess Restaurant.  
  ALL Scottish Rite Members are encouraged to attend!   
2:00 pm   Conferral of 32˚ Master of the Royal Secret 
4:00 pm Dismissal (approximate) 
 

Downloadable Petitions for Membership are available at cumberlandscottishrite.org/membership 

179th Spring Convocation and Reunion Reservation Form 
There is no charge for lunch but reservations are kindly requested 

Clip and return this form to:  Cumberland Scottish Rite, 15 Greene Street, Cumberland, MD 21502 
Or Register online at cumberlandscottishrite.org 

 

Name: ______________________________________________ Phone: _____________________________________ 
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Making a Difference is Within Your Grasp! 
BY: BRO. DWIGHT C. METCALF, 32˚, VENERABLE MASTER OF THE KNIGHTS OF ST. ANDREW  

 

I ’m honored to be part of the Illustrious and Magnificent Order of the Knights of Andrew.  Knights of St. 
Andrew trace their distinguished history back to the days of Robert the Bruce and Scotland’s effort to gain 

its freedom and are recognized today for their commitment to standing for that which is right and defending 
the innocent and the weak. Your KSA Chapter carries on this honorable tradition by laboring on behalf of the 
Cumberland Scottish Rite Foundation to raise the funding necessary to support and sustain our local RiteCare 
Clinics.  
 These clinics provide speech and language evaluation and treatment free of charge to any child up to 
the age of 21. What a great quest for any good Knight – to help put a smile on the face of a young child and 
ignite the light of hope for the future in their eyes.  
 Our RiteCare partner, the Children’s League, operates clinics in Cumberland, Oakland, and Keyser, 
and this past November several Knights of the Cumberland Chapter were proud to participate in the Grand 

Opening of our fourth clinic in Petersburg.  
This year, in spite of the continued complications caused by the COVID-19 pandemic as well as economic insecurities, we were 
thrilled to welcome a sold out crowd to our Robert Burns Night Fundraiser that raised $14,000 to support these clinics in their efforts 
to help children overcome speech and learning difficulties! This celebration is the centerpiece of the Cumberland Scottish Rite 
Foundation’s annual fundraising effort and we are grateful to everyone who offered their generous support. 
 The coming months will find the KSA participating in various parades and events. As the KSA marches into the future, we 
invite you to join our ranks. The pride of being a Knight of St. Andrew and making a difference through special service may be 
within your grasp.  For more information and an application, please feel free to contact Chapter Secretary Sam Lane by email at 
samlaneesq@gmail.com or by phone at 240-580-0908. 

Spring Capping and Ceremony of Lights 
BY: BRO. MARC C. VALENTINE, 32˚, WISE MASTER OF THE CHAPTER OF ROSE CROIX 

 

T he Combined Spring Capping and Ceremony of Lights for the Cumberland 
Scottish Rite will be held on Sunday, April 24, 2022 at 4:00 pm at the Masonic 

Temple, Greene Street, Cumberland.   
 Chapters of Rose Croix traditionally observe the Ceremony of Lights as a 
memorial service honoring the Knights of their Chapter who have passed on during the 
preceding year. This observance strengthens the ties of brotherly love, past and 
present. We meet together to break the bread of fraternity, to reconcile ourselves with 
those we may have offended, and to drink the wine of refreshment and renewal. Thus, 
we celebrate the lives of our departed Brethren and promise to abide by the New Law, 
the Law of Love, with our present Brethren and all mankind. 
 I hope all my brethren will try to attend these combined ceremonies to honor 

our departed brethren and extend a hand of friendship to our newest members. 
 

4:00 pm – Ceremony of Remembrance and Renewal 
4:30 pm – Spring Capping and Ring Ceremony 
5:00 pm – Dinner 

 
  

Spring Capping and Ceremony of Lights Dinner Reservation 
Sunday, April 24, 2022 at 4:00 pm -  Masonic Temple, Greene Street  

 
Complete and return the form below with payment to:   

Cumberland Scottish Rite, 15 Greene Street, Cumberland, MD 21502 
Tickets available online at cumberlandscottishrite.org 

 
 

Name / Names: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone ___________________________________ # Tickets @ $15.00/person _______  

Total Enclosed $ _____________ Check # __________   Cash $ ___________                                                        

 ______ I plan to attend but WILL NOT be staying for dinner. 



Non Profit 
Organization 
U.S. Postage 

P A I D 
Cumberland, MD 

Permit #932 

Cumberland Scottish Rite Bodies 

15 Greene Street 

Cumberland, Maryland 21502 
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Scottish Rite Foundation Fundraising Events Make Successful Return 
 

Robert Burns Fundraiser  
Nets $14,000 for RiteCare 

 

A-Thing-A-Ma-Jig Variety Show Comes to  
Dig Deep Brewing Co. in 2022 

 

A fter being sidelined by pandemic concerns in 2021, the 
Cumberland Scottish Rite Foundation returned to an active 

fundraising event schedule in 2022!  
 The 16th Annual Cumberland Knights of St. 
Andrew Burns Night Fundraiser made a triumphant return 
with a sold out event that raised $14,000 from more than thirty-
six sponsors and other contributions and the annual Buck-A-
Cup Fundraiser netted $4,000 to support our four local 
RiteCare clinics. 
 The Burns Night Fundraiser featured Scottish fare, 
toasts by the Knights and brethren, a captivating reading of 
Burns’ poems by poet Gerry LaFemina, and traditional Celtic 
music by Shanty Irish.  The duo of Pipe Major Andrew Donlon 
and Pipe Sergeant Thomas Cangelosi of the award-winning 
MacMillan Pipe Band were a true highlight of the event, 
offering several special numbers in addition to the festive Piping 

in of the Haggis and Piper transition.  The Toast to the Immortal Memory was offered by Hon. Michael O. Twigg, Associate Judge of the 
Maryland 4th Judicial Circuit, whose remarks acknowledged the essential support that the Masons of Cumberland provided to the Circuit 
Court during the pandemic by making the Masonic Temple available for jury selection. 

We are excited to move to a new venue for the 2022 A-Thing-A-Ma-Jig Variety Show, which will be held at Dig Deep Brewing 
Co. at Canal Place Heritage Area in Cumberland for the first time this year.  This annual event always offers excellent live performances, and 
this year will be no different.  Headlining musical act Gilbert Lee & the Ghost on the Radio is an eclectic indie-rock band with Americana 
roots featuring songwriter Gilbert Lee Cochrum on vocals and guitar with award-winning fiddler Hanna Livingston, and multi-
instrumentalists Derek Shank and Tom Fair.  They will perform songs from their full-length recording Magic Through the Static and other 
original recordings as well as a few well-known favorites.  More details and advance tickets are available at cumberlandscottishrite.org.   

L to R:  Secretary Ill. Robin L. Summerfield, 33˚, Personal Representative Ill. 
Jamey S. Hill, 33˚, Venerable Master (KSA) Dwight Metcalf, 32˚, Cathy Growden 
of the Children’s League, Asst. Personal Representative Ill. Jerome F. Robinette, 
33˚, Chaplain-Emeritus (KSA) Hon. Joseph Cushall, 32˚ KCCH, and Junior 
Deacon (KSA) Bro. Dylan Keister, 32˚ presenting donation from the 2022 Robert 
Burns Fundraiser to support RiteCare at the Children’s League. 


